
Plan  designed  to  reduce
highway fatalities
California launched the next phase in its plan to further
reduce  fatalities  and  severe  injuries  from  collisions  on
public roadways.

Strategic Highway Safety Plan is a national blueprint created
for  states  by  the  American  Association  of  State  Highway
Transportation  Officials  in  partnership  with  the  Federal
Highway Administration to develop strategies that save lives
and reduce severe injuries. It helps states identify their
specific safety challenges, and guides investment decisions
toward strategies with the most potential to save lives and
prevent severe injuries.

Under  the  original  SHSP  developed  in  2005  California
experienced a 30.4 percent reduction in roadway fatalities
from 2005 to 2012, and a 17.5 percent reduction in severe
injuries. The new plan, just like the original, is largely
data-driven, where safety and other significant data is used
to  help  define  problems,  develop  solutions  and  measure
progress.

This SHSP update also comes as a result of requirements under
the federal Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21st Century Act.
The act not only asked all states to update their SHSPs but to
expand the scope beyond highways to include all public roads
and to put a greater focus on safety for users of all forms of
transportation, including bicyclists and pedestrians.
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